TOWN OF DEERFIELD
TOWN BOARD MEETING
January 11 2016

Chairman Mike Schlobohm called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Those in attendance were:   Supervisors Dennis Mandt and Nick Brattlie, Chairman Mike Schlobohm, Treasurer Korby Holzhueter, Clerk Kim Grob, and approximately twenty four attendees.  Absent: Supervisor Dan Kelly.

Nick Brattlie made a motion to approve the December 9, 2015 special town board meeting minutes (approval of two driveways).    Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Nick Brattlie made a motion to approve the December 14, 2015 board meeting minutes as written.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Public Comment:  Cheryl Lemke commented on the agenda not being posted in the paper.  Ken Frjelich commented that it was posted at the library on the day of the meeting.  Kim Grob replied that the deadline for the paper was missed and she would check with the library as to why.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Mike Schlobohm expressed his request to have fees for requested board meetings to approve driveway permits.  Area municipality fees for special requested board meetings are $250 per meeting and $75 per Planning Commission meetings.  Mike Schlobohm made a motion for the Town of Deerfield to charge $250 for a requested special board meeting and $75 for a Planning Commission meeting.  Nick Brattlie second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.
Mike Schlobohm explained that the Town is waiting to hear back from Dane County on requirements that the Storlie’s need to complete to correct a zoning error of 922 Zechzer Road, Storlie Properties, LLC on petition #8229 from 2001.  Extension has been given to Storlie Properties from the County.
Nick Brattlie gave an update on the last ZLR meeting.  The ZLR committee is looking for the license applications to be submitted to the town.  Mindy Ochs, Endpoint Solution Corporation, then handed the board the mineral extraction and blasting licenses for Oak Park Quarry.  Mindy Ochs spoke on an evaluation she completed on how Oak Park Quarry can achieve the ordinance guidelines.

Jon Halverson reported that he did have a meeting with St. Paul’s Liberty Church.  Jon gave a couple of options to protect St. Pau’s Church.  One option is to list the church as an additional insured on Jon Halverson’s insurance policy.  Another option is for the church to purchase an insurance policy with Jon Halverson reimbursing the church of the policies premium.  Roxy Engelstad reminded everyone that the church and the cemetery are two different governing bodies.  Roxy also reported that the cemetery association has filed a claim with their insurance on 45 tombstones.  Jon Halverson proposes for him to pay for a study to be done by an expert to set the limits of what is suitable for preserving the church.  The expert would be agreed upon by all parties (Halverson, Town of Deerfield and St. Paul’s church).  The condition to the study, is that the results of the study be the final determination and be accepted by all parties.

Dennis Mandt asked Mindy about her statement of not being able to achieve the blasting limits of the ordinance when there are five other towns in Dane County who have those limits; How are they accomplishing it?  Mindy replied it is a combination of frequency and PPV that makes it more difficult.

Dennis Mandt will be speaking with Al Reuter to prepare an update for the County ZLR Committee.

Kim Grob asked for the board to approve Election Inspectors for the 2016 year.  They are Nolan and Sue Anderson, Tina Erickson, Darcy Julseth and Cheri Carr.  Mike Schlobohm made a motion to approve the 2016 Election Inspectors.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.
The board put Dan Kelly on speaker phone to discussion and take action for the vacant Board Supervisor seat.  Dennis Mandt explained that the purpose of filling the vacancy is to have someone in that seat who is not considered a conflict of interest to the quarry so the board can vote on the non-metallic and blasting licenses and he proposed Bill Roeloff.  Dennis Mandt made a motion to appoint Bill Roelof to the vacant Board Supervisor seat until the April 2016 election.  Dan Kelly second the motion.  Discussion occurred, some confusion arose on whether or not the board made a motion to keep the seat vacant until April 2016.  Nick Brattlie moves to amend the motion to include the words “contingent upon that the board has taken no official action at the August 2015 meeting to keep the vacant Board Supervisor seat open until the April 2016 elections”.  Dennis Mandt second the amendment motion of Nick Brattlie.  Roll call for the amendment:
  Nick Brattlie             Aye
Dan Kelly                  Aye
Dennis Mandt          Aye
Mike Schlobohm     Nay
Amendment motion carried.

Roll call for the motion to fill the vacant Supervisor Board seat with Bill Roelof until the April 2016 election:
Nick Brattlie            Aye
Dan Kelly                 Aye
Dennis Mandt        Aye
Mike Schlobohm    Nay
Full motion carried to appoint Bill Roelof to the vacant Board Supervisor seat.

Treasurer’s report was read by Korby Holzhueter for the month of December 2015.
General Account Balance:	                  $51,716.05
Money Market Balance:		              $1,222,265.34
Deerfield Real Estate Balance:             $4,979.55
Certificate of Deposit:		                   $17,294.15
Mike Schlobohm made a motion to approve the December Treasurer’s report.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Korby Holzheuter reported that the town has received the last payout from Deer-Grove EMS.



Clerk’s Report –  None

Mike Schlobohm reported that the Chris Simonson on Shaul Lane is not be able to get his mail delivered to his driveway.

Al Pulvermacher reported that the snow plow should be completed with repairs in approx. two weeks.

Agenda for February
Driveway issues updates on Shaul Lane and Calhoun Road
Update on Non-Metallic Mining
Public Comment
Possible rescinding of August motion
Blasting & mineral license application

Ken Frjelich asked about the status of the town’s comprehensive plan update.

Nick Brattlie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:23 p.m.  Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Town of Deerfield, Kim Grob, Clerk
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